

Villiers Primary School SHINE



Work hard. Be kind.

Address: Prouds Lane, Bilston, West Midlands, WV14 6PR Telephone: 01902 558993 Head Teacher: Mrs. L.A. Rogers Email: villiersprimary@wolverhampton.gov.uk Social Media: @VilliersPrimary Website: www.villiersprimaryschool.co.uk



Wednesday 3rd July, 2024

End of Term Newsletter

Dear Parents,

As we approach the end of the year, there are some matters I would like to bring to your attention in preparation for next year.

Report Queries

Next week, you will receive your child's report. If you have queries regarding its content or you would like to see your child's work, please contact the School Office and they will arrange an appointment with your child's class teacher in the final week of this term.

Transition to New Classes - September 2024

Your children have found out today who their class teacher is for next academic year. If you have any concerns or queries around your child's transition, please contact Mrs. Woodward, our SENCo, who will do everything she can to support you and your child.

Catering

We will have a new catering company in September – ABM. We will ensure that new menus are sent out to parents in September and that there are opportunities for parents to come in to sample the lunchtime offer.

Year Six

We would like to wish our fantastic Year 6 children well in their future. We are so proud of everything they have achieved. Good luck Year 6. We will miss you all!

Staffing Updates

We would like to congratulate Mrs. Hayward who will begin her maternity leave in the summer holiday. We would also like to congratulate Mrs. Sandhu who will be taking on a new role in our School Office and Mrs. Mckintosh and Miss Bennett who will be taking on Teaching Assistant roles across school.

We would like to welcome Miss Bradley, Miss Allen and Miss Mistry as new teachers to Villiers in September. We're sure they will be great additions to the team.

Sadly, we will be saying farewell to Miss Handy, Miss Finnerty and Miss Johnson who will be leaving us at the end of term to take on new challenges. We wish them all the best in their new ventures.





















Emergency Contacts

Please inform us immediately if there is a change in any essential information, especially telephone numbers that we keep in school. Please be aware that any person who collects your child must be at least 16 years of age and be listed on the Collection List held in school. If there are any changes to medical conditions, allergies or family circumstances, please also contact the School Office.

Uniform

Thank you for all your support in ensuring our children look smart in their uniforms. If you need any information about current uniform stockists, please contact our School Office. If parents are in need of any second-hand uniform for their child, please contact Mrs. Smith from our Family Liaison Team, who will help source any uniform needed.

PE

We ask that parents support us once again as we try to make the 'outer wear' element of PE kit, which we know is needed in the colder months, more 'uniform'. Therefore, we are asking that things like tracksuits — jackets, jumpers, trousers etc. that the children wear for PE, fit in with the school colours and are either navy blue, black or grey. Supermarkets often sell these colours at a reasonable price alongside their school uniform sections. Trainers may be worn on PE days. We will be checking on uniform standards in the autumn term.

Snack Breaks/Water bottles

Just to remind parents that, in September, we will continue to provide a mid-morning fruit snack for children in Nursery up to Year 2. We will continue to have a 'snack break' for all children, so that any Key Stage Two parents who would like to send in a mid-morning snack for their children, are still able to do so. Please can we ask that these snacks are healthy. We also ask that all children are sent to school with a labelled water bottle. This needs to contain just water as the children may access it whilst working. They may bring in other drinks for lunch time. If your child has any specific dietary or health needs that mean that this will be an issue, please contact Mrs. L. Woodward who may be able to access the services of the School Nurse for support.

PTA

Thanks to Sam and the PTA team for supporting with numerous events this year that have helped raise essential funds for our children. Please contact the School Office if you would like to join our PTA.

Have a relaxing summer and a fantastic break!

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs. L. Rogers - Head Teacher



















